COMMISSION ON CULTURE

ACTIVITY REPORT OCTOBER 2005 – SEPTEMBER 2006

A meeting about cultural cooperation was made during the UBC General Conference in Turku on 1st of October 2005, with 9 participants from various cities. The meeting was led by the Chairperson of the Commission on Culture, resulting mostly in giving information about the background and activities of this unique Commission.

The 8th Annual Session was successfully realized by Izvara museum in Cooperation with the city of St. Petersburg  6 – 9 of December 2005 with a focus on the theme “The Role and Value of the Museums in the Modern World”. The Commission on Culture presented a report about this Session in the UBC Bulletin 1/2006, a publication based on the various speeches will be produced by St. Petersburg.

The 6th Baltic Biennial of Contemporary Art “Habitat” was organized December 2005 – January 2006 by the National Museum in Szczecin. The Biennial concentrated on intimate, deeply personal ways that urban dwellers model and shape the social space. 

The Board of the Commission on Culture had a separate meeting in connection with the Session  in St. Petersburg 7-9 of December 2006, with an evaluation of this Session that was made together with some of the participants. The Board decided, among other things, to move its secretariat from Szczecin to Visby 2006-2007, to accept a proposed Action plan 2006-2007 and the idea of the Chairperson Tarja Hautamäki to establish a cultural prize. 

The Board of the Commission met again in Umeå on 21-22 of April 2006, with support from the secretary Georg Gyllenfjell, Visby. The Board discussed the publication about the Session in St. Petersburg, the rules of election of members to the Board, its budget, plans for the future and other matters.

The Festival of the Baltic Cities was held for the first time in St. Petersburg 15-18 June. The chairperson of the Commission on Culture was invited to the organizing committee of the festival. Board member Olga Cherkasova was representing the Commission on Culture in the opening panel and in the closing round-table discussion of the festival. The Commission on Culture and the organizers of the festival are discussing of different ways to co-operate in the future.

The EU Committé of the Regions had an interesting meeting in Brussels on 20 June 2006, that the Board member Olov Gibson could participate in with financial support from the UBC Secretariat in Gdansk, that has received his report from this meeting. It was led by the Commissioner Jan Figel on the theme “The European Policy of Education and Culture; its contributionto the success of the Lisbon Strategy, the role of the regions and cities”.

The cultural network Les rencontres had a meeting in Rovaniemi on 23 – 25 of August 2006. The Chairman of the Commission on Culture participated actively as the representant of the Commission. Les rencontres is a forum for lectures and discussion about European cultural policies.

The Catalogue of Cultural Institutions, presented on www.ubc.net is actually being updated

by the Secretariat of the Commission on Culture, Visby. From 2006 it has been completed with a new network of cultural institutions around the Lake Victoria, in order to stimulate contacts with and within the sister organisation of UBC:  Lake Victoria Regional and Local Authorities Cooperation (LVRLAC).
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